EXECUTIVE SUMMARY OF A REPORT TO CABINET

24TH OCTOBER 2000

AMENDMENTS TO THE HOUSING SERVICES DIRECTORATE STRUCTURE

Purpose Of Report

To outline proposed changes to the departmental structure to respond to the Government's housing programmes and improve local housing services.

Detail

The Government has set out a number of policy directives which set a number of challenges for local authorities for which we are not organisationally equipped to respond.  These challenges include Best Value, the business planning process, the requirement to assess a variety of investment options.  At the same time Salford is relaunching the community strategy which will require an integral role for the Housing Department, whilst changing population structure and reduced demand for council tenure and older types of terraced properties provides a strain on resources and results in greater levels of deprivation.  The time is right to embark on a pro-active strategy which seeks to address all of these issues.

The detailed report sets out changes in staffing proposals which will redirect existing resources to concentrate on the Government's programmes of:-

· Best Value

· Business Planning

· Development of future investment options

· Homelessness and asylum provision

· Strategic planning and private sector intervention

Proposals will also strengthen the links with the corporate strategy by:-

· Providing a streamlined, coherent and focused senior structure

· Developing services for elderly people

· Enhancing marketing and public relations activity

· Strengthening training and support services

· Retaining comprehensive local housing services and paving the way for corporate provision by call centres and one stop shops

· Providing an effective link with the crime and disorder strategy

At a local level the proposals will:-

· Provide a cost effective local organisation

· Focus on reducing void levels and maximising rental income

· Linking housing's proposals within the community strategy

· Provide effective training packages and well trained staff

· Provide more effective intervention in respect of the minority of tenants who cause nuisance and anti-social behaviour

Consultation Arrangements
Prior to implementation there will need to be a detailed consultation process.  The proposals will be considered by Cabinet and will be the subject of detailed consultation with the trade unions and with staff.  Presentations will be made to all Elected Members on 24th October 2000 and to Area Housing Committees during November 2000.

Subject to Cabinet approval it is hoped that implementation will be delegated to the Lead Members of Housing and Personnel Services.  
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